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Farewell and good luck to Mrs Hangshrong  
Last Friday we said farewell and good luck to Mrs Hangshrong, a valuable 
member of our School Support Team. Mrs Hangshrong was a super 
example to all of our WE CARE values and was always willing (and ready) to 
support others in any manner she could with a smile. We will miss her 
greatly and would like to say thank you and wish her the best of luck during 
her new posting to the UK.  
 
House Competition   
TEAM CUP  

ROWLING EINSTEIN FRANK THUNBERG 

295 251 305 277 
 

 

Congratulations to FRANK House our Autumn (2) TEAM CUP 
winners 
 
 
 

 
 

TEAM READING CUP 

ROWLING EINSTEIN FRANK THUNBERG 

283 236 259 194 

 
Congratulations to ROWLING House our Autumn term Reading Cup winners 
 
 

Update from Mr Chapman 

As we close for the Christmas holidays, I wished to say a huge thank you 

all for your support throughout a very ‘different’ year. The autumn term 

has presented many challenges, which collectively, we have managed to 

overcome with many highlights achieved along the way. The school team 

have been incredible and the children continue to show their best on a daily 

basis, learning and progressing well. We would like to wish everyone a 

Merry Christmas and a happy new year. We look forward to continued 

success in 2021, caring for each other, learning and our school.  
 

Key Events  
 

Wednesday 16th December  
  Last day of Autumn term 

1330hrs finish 
 

Tuesday 12th January 2021 
First Day of the Spring term 

(pending Federal Govt 
guidance) 

  

May 2021 
Year 2 SAT Assessment 

window opens  
 

Monday 10th-Friday 14th 
May 2021 

Y6 SAT Assessments  
 

Week beginning Monday 
7th June 2021 

Year 1 Phonic Screening 
 (1 week) and  

Y4 Multiplication Tables 
Check Assessment  

(3 weeks)  
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Reading Success  
Congratulations to all readers who have achieved reading merits this week. As a school, so far this term 

we have collectively read 4,498,736 words.  Well done also to Adam Crawford for gaining 50 

Accelerated Reader Points and his Reading Crown.  
 

Civilisations Week (30th November - 4th December) Congratulations to… 

 

 
 

Henry Takala for achieving his Bronze Merit (10 merits) 
James Hall and Emily Tuivonovono for achieving their 
Silver Merit (20 merits) 
  

 
 
 

WE CARE - Headteacher Award Winner 

Well done to Nayomi Limbu from Y 1 Bielefeld Class 
 
 

Kingfisher Awards 
For outstanding conduct during break and 
lunchtimes 
 

Friday 11th December  

Oliver Hall and Annya Nervais  
 

   

This term’s whole school attendance as of 15.12.20 = 98.0%     

 
 

Class Attendance Awards : Well done to FS1 Paderborn, Year 1 Bielefeld, Year 3 Dortmund for winning 

our highest termly Attendance Award today, with all three classes averaging 99.3% since September.  

FS1 Paderborn                                                         Year 1 Bielefeld           Year 3 Dortmund 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
From all at 
 
 
 
 

Yours sincerely,  
  

 

 

 
Mr. Chapman  
Headteacher  


